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Dear : 

 

This is in reference to your reconsideration request for correction of your naval record pursuant 

to Section 1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  You previously petitioned the Board for 

Correction of Naval Records (Board) and were advised in the letter dated 5 August 2020 that the 

Board denied relief regarding your request to have your name restored to the Fiscal Year (FY) 

2019 Navy Active Duty Chief Petty Officer Selection List.  After careful and conscientious 

consideration of relevant portions of your naval record and your application, the Board found the 

evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material error or injustice.  

Consequently, your reconsideration request has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

27 October 2022.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.  The Board also considered the 29 August 2022 advisory opinion (AO) furnished by the 

Office of Legal Counsel (PERS-00J).  The AO was provided to you on 12 September 2022, and 

you were given 30 days in which to submit a response. 

 

On 29 July 2017 the New Jersey State Police arrested and charged you with a violation of New 

Jersey Statute for unlawful possession of a handgun without a permit.  You were also cited for 

two moving violations; failure to secure a child aged 8-18 with a seatbelt, and driving a 

commercial vehicle on an unauthorized roadway.  On 20 September 2018, the Commander, 

Navy Personnel Command notified you that the Chief of Naval Personnel (CNP) removed your 

name from the FY-19 Navy Active Duty Chief Petty Officer Selection Board list. 

 

The Board carefully considered your reconsideration request to restore your name to the FY-19 

Navy Active Duty Chief Petty Officer Selection list and to receive retroactive payment for all 

monetary entitlements you should have received.  The Board noted that for this reconsideration 

request the only new evidence you provided was an endorsement of your request from the 

Commanding Officer,  and the 23 November 2021 Order from the 






